
5  snowmobilers  accused  of
riding in closed area
Five men were cited by the U.S. Forest Service for riding
snowmobiles  in  the  Mokelumne  Wilderness  on  the  Eldorado
National Forest.

The five riders, residents of South Lake Tahoe and the Carson
Valley,  received  mandatory  notices  to  appear  before  the
federal magistrate in Sacramento.

Per  Forest  Service  policy  the  names  of  violators  are  not
released  when  a  citation  has  been  issued.  If  they  are
arrested, the names become public information. The South Lake
Tahoe man is 46-years-old, the Douglas County residents are
ages 30, 41 and two 42-year-olds.

The wilderness area is accessed from the Blue Lake trailhead
and the Forestdale area on Highway 88. The area is posted as
closed to motorized use and maps are readily available.

“While on patrol, officers observed fresh snowmobile tracks
passing  directly  underneath  closure  signs,”  a  USFS  press
release said of last weekend’s incident.

If convicted, the offenders would face a fine up to $5,000 and
jail  time  of  six  months.  They  were  cited  for  wilderness
trespass, not damaging the terrain.

 — Lake Tahoe News staff report
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